

17 November, 2023

Dear Valued Members.

## **Updates of the Club Outdoor Swimming Pool Maintenance Project**

The Club has appointed "Spence Robinson Limited" as the project consultant for the Outdoor Swimming Pool maintenance project. The Consultant Company has submitted the maintenance scope and project schedule. This includes upgrading the pool filtration system, renovating the shower cubical of the Outdoor Swimming Pool, and the First-Aid Station. After several months of regular discussion between the Maintenance and Construction Sub-Committee and the Consultant Company, the proposed plans have been approved by the Committee and the comprehensive maintenance scope and construction timeline have been finalized with the Consultant Company in mid-November. The Consultant Company will proceed with the recruitment of contractors and pre-ordering of materials in the coming month. The construction is expected to commence in January 2024 and aim to complete the project within the second quarter of 2024 as scheduled.

Regarding the progress of the project, the Club will diligently post pertinent updates pertaining to the project's progress prior to the initiation of construction. These updates will be prominently displayed outside Reading Lounge at the Club Lobby and will also be made available for online viewing on the Club's official website. We are committed to providing timely and accurate updates, adjusting them as necessary to reflect the evolving circumstances, and enabling our esteemed members to stay well-informed and engaged throughout the duration of the project.

Should you have any inquiries or suggestions, please feel free to contact us at 2397 4311 for further assistance.

Thank you for your kind attention!

Management Yau Yat Chuen Garden City Club

